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 Winter 2024

WW website 

In between the quarterly news-

letters, you may find news and 

other updates on our website. 

Past newsletters, as well as 

minutes from Board and HOA 

meetings, photos, calendar of 

events, WW Directory and 

many other items may be found 

on our web site: 

whisperingwoodserie.com 

A few words from the Vice President  
Hello neighbors, 

 

By now many of you have re-

covered from the holidays and 

are headstrong into many New 

Year’s resolutions. We hope 

everyone had a wonderful holi-

day, as it seemed to go on forev-

er due to the timing of Christ-

mas and the New Year. As we 

are into the winter season here 

in Whispering Woods, be sure 

to take some time and look at 

the beautiful nature that is still 

with us during the winter. I have 

seen a number of residents get 

out for a walk on the tolerable 

days, which so far have been 

quite a few. (Now don’t blame 

me for the next storm!)  

Speaking of winter weather, I 

would ask and remind the resi-

dents how things can be around 

our neighborhood during the 

winter.  

 

Be sure to clear your sidewalks 

as you are able to; we have 

many children getting on and 

off the buses for school.  

 

Be very mindful of our streets, 

especially on Forest Crossing 

(many cars along that narrow 

stretch park in the street). If you 

add in snow and ice and speed, 

be sure to keep your insurance 

company’s claim number handy 

as it becomes treacherous to 

navigate.  

 

If we do have a snow event, 

remember vehicles parked along 

the roadway MUST be moved 

for the plows to do their job. 

Hopefully our winter won’t be 

too long as we now are moving 

into longer days ahead and 

spring in a couple months.  

Our Entertainment Chair just 

advised us of some dates in July 

for a party, so work is being 

done on that end. This will be 

something to look forward to.  

There are also plans for a num-

ber of events at the Whispering 

Woods Golf Course clubhouse. 

Rich certainly appreciated the 

support from residents this past 

year. It is such a wonderful   

asset to have right in our back-

yards and the amount of work to 

keep it a top-notch facility is 

endless.  

So, for now grab a blanket and 

hunker down and we will see 

you in the Spring. 

Sincerely, 
 
Mark Zaleski 
WW HOA Vice President 

Summer Par ty 
Save the date—July 28, 2024. Kayti Stadler, our entertainment chair, is looking to put together a 

committee for the summer party.  

If you are interested, please email her at Kaytistadler@gmail.com or call/text 814-572-7496.  

Fallen trees 
Many trees have fallen around the golf course area. Rich Rocky wanted to let everyone know that 

they will be cleaned up, but it may take some time.  

http://www.whisperingwoodserie.com
mailto:Kaytistadler@gmail.com
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WW HOA Directory  

The directory remains a work-in-progress. 

Many of you have  submitted information 

for the Whispering Woods Directory. 

Thank you!  

But, many have not. In order to receive 

email updates and future newsletters, 

please submit your information for the 

Whispering Woods Directory.  The direc-

tory is confidential and intended for inter-

nal use only.  It will not be shared or sold 

to any other entities.  Click HERE to sub-

mit your information. 

Winter Street Reminders 
Millcreek Rules state there is no parking on the street during winter snow removal. Vehicles 
may be towed. The Township will not be responsible for lawn damage if the following pre-
cautions are not taken:  
  

 Lawn stakes must be installed by November 1st each year and are permitted through 

April 15th.  

 Yard marker stakes need to be 4 feet tall and placed 1 foot away from the edge of the 

paved road. 

Thoughts from your neighbors     

None.  Everyone must be happy! ;) 

If you have something to share in a future newsletter, please contact us at: whisperingwoodserie@gmail.com 

 
“The problem with winter sports is that - follow me closely here -  

they generally take place in winter.”   
                                                                                                           Dave Berry 

Cookies & Cocoa with Santa 
This popular event was cancelled this year due to lack of support. No one volunteered to help out with the planning. This 

is your neighborhood.  Please try and be involved and help out when you can. 

 

VNET fiber 
Want an alternative to Spectrum for your internet?  Click HERE to show Vnet that you may be interested in using their 

services. 

Mail box smashed? 
It’s that time of the year when your mailbox may get destroyed by a plow or a driver going too fast for conditions. If you 

do hit someone’s mailbox, please do the right thing and contact them to make arrangements to pay for a replacement. If 

you need a replacement, contact Tony Sitter: tsitter@roadrunner.com  

Whispering Woods Board and  
Committee Members 

 
President - John Stefanik jstefanik66@gmail.com  

Vice President - Mark Zaleski mmz5944@yahoo.com  
Treasurer - Tony Sitter  tsitter@roadrunner.com  
Secretary - Jan Stork  jstork2027@gmail.com  

Enforcer - Jerry Kunco  yardmasterjerry@gmail.com  
Grounds Committee - Eric Albright  soapinerie@netzero.net  

Welcome Committee - Susan Thomas Klie Kliedave@gmail.com 
                                        Remle Walczak remlewalczak@gmail.com 
Entertainment Committee - Kayti Stadler kaytistadler@gmail.com  

IT Committee - Herm Stork  hermstork@gmail.com 
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